
 

 

 
March 11, 2017 

IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING CHERRY VALLEY ROAD TREE REMOVAL PROJECT 
 
On Monday March 13th through Friday March 17th, weather permitting, Stonaker Tree Service, a subcontractor 
to Mazza Mulch, will continue removing trees along Cherry Valley Road for the road widening project scheduled 
for later this year. Tree removal will be focused east of the Cherry Hill Road intersection. When that section is 
complete, on or about Thursday, March 16th, the contractor will begin removing trees west of the Cherry Hill Road 
intersection. Should inclement weather occur, the work will be rescheduled to the next business day. 
 
Cherry Valley Road will be closed to through traffic between the intersection with Cherry Hill Road (Princeton 
side) and the intersection with George Drive (Princeton side) between the hours of 9:30 AM and 2:30 PM. The 
contractor will endeavor to keep Cherry Hill Road open during work hours, in both directions and in both 
municipalities. Detour signage will be posted to direct traffic around the work area.  
 
Residents can access their homes during work hours, but are advised to use caution and allow for additional travel 
time. Please be advised that vehicular access to your homes may not be consistently accommodated during work 
hours. For the safety of all involved, residents are asked to schedule residential service calls outside the working 
hours of 9:30 AM and 2:30 PM. Provisions will be made for emergency services vehicles and mail delivery. 
 
Residents are advised to have their garbage and recycling ready the night before the pick-up day as the hauler has 
been requested to do a pick-up prior to work beginning work at 9:30 AM.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this project, the following staff members can assist you: 

 Richard Decker, Princeton Project Inspector – rdecker@princetonnj.gov or 609-751-6826 (cell) 

 Jeff Laux, Princeton Construction Engineer – jlaux@princetonnj.gov or 609-751-6388 (cell) 

 Lorraine Konopka, Municipal Arborist – lkonopka@princetonnj.gov or 609-688-2566 x7666 
 

To facilitate ease of communication regarding the project, please email jredeyoff@princetonnj.gov to be 
added to the project email list.   
 
Your assistance in tolerating the temporary inconvenience associated with this work, which will lead to a 
permanent improvement of your neighborhood, is appreciated.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeff Laux, EIT, Construction Engineer  
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